
December 4, 1950

D ear Tom :

I am  enclosin g you the a r tic le  to w hich I r e fe r re d  in 
m y telephone con versation  with you F rid a y  night.

It se e m s to m e that this situation is a v e r y  dangerous 
one and that the F ed e ra l R e s e r v e  B oard should m ake  
it p e rfe c tly  plain to the open m arket com m ittee and to  
the New  York B ankers that the peg is sta b ilize d .

I have su cceed ed  in getting the T r e a s u r y  tG ap p reciate  
the fa c t that we should have our obligations financed on 
longer term s than has been the ca se  g en e ra lly  but, if  the 
F e d e ra l R e s e r v e  B oard is going to pull the rug from  under 
the T r e a s u r y  on that, we ce rta in ly  a re  faced  with a m ost 
serioms situation, b ecau se we are  going to have an im m en se  
amount of F e d e ra l financing in the next s ix  m onths.

I hope the B oard w ill r e a liz e  its re sp o n sib ilitie s  and not 
allo w  the bottom  to drop from  under our s e c u r itie s . If 
that happens that is e x a ctly  what M r. Stalin w ants.

S in ce re ly  you rs,

H onorable Thom as B . M cC abe *
C h airm an  . ««* r
B oard of G overn ors of the k * a, i

F e d e ra l R e se r v e  S ystem  
vVashington, D .  C .
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